 Executive Committee Meeting
Minutes

Wednesday, May 20, 2009
2:00 pm, Dean’s Conference Room, E-203
Present: Dean D. Hayhurst, Drs. J. Banks, R. German, G. Lee, M. Mehrabadi, A. Plotkin, B. Westermo, Mr. L. Hinkle, Ms. C. McClain.
Dean Hayhurst called the meeting to order at 2:00 pm.  
1. Dates for ABET Visit:  Dean Hayhurst has been contacted by the ABET team leader assigned to our review, Dr. Elizabeth Judson from Georgia Tech.  Dr. Judson has had contracts with the National Academy and with Georgia’s Institute of Technology (Georgia Tech), and has been involved in numerous technology transfer efforts.  The review committee will consist of Dr. Judson, a reviewer for each program and possibly several observers.  Dr. Judson does not expect the team to be larger than 11 people.  The visit will begin with the team’s arrival on a Saturday night.  They will tour the facility and go over paperwork on Sunday, with meetings scheduled Monday and Tuesday.  The visit will culminate with a meeting with President Weber and Provost Marlin on Tuesday afternoon.  Dr. Judson has asked us to propose several dates in the fall for the group’s site visit; availability on the President and the Provost’s calendars must be verified.  The group discussed considerations when selecting dates; Ms. McClain will work with the other offices to find dates that work.  The Program Reviewers will then be selected based up their availability on the visit dates.  Dean Hayhurst will first meet Dr. Judson in mid-July in Arlington VA.
2. Guest:  Dr. Bruce Westermo and Mr. Darrell Irwin:  College portion of ABET Self-Study Reports and ABET Status:  Dr. Westermo, Mr. Hinkle and Mr. Irwin have been meeting regularly to compile the information in Appendix D and other information needed from the Dean’s Office for the ABET self-studies.  Statistics and expenditure information have been provided to the departments.  Criterion 8 will be provided by Mr. Irwin.  Dr. Plotkin reports that AE/EM is still waiting for a few items for their self-study, and expects to have a draft to the Dean in advance of the June 15 deadline.  Dr. Lee reported for ECE that good progress has been made and he discussed items still outstanding.  For CCEE, Dr. Banks reported that Drs. Beighley, Buyuksonmez and Walsh have taken the lead due to Dr. Supernak’s travel schedule.  They would better know the status of the CCEE self-studies.  Dr. Mehrabadi reported reasonable progress on the self-study for ME.  Dean Hayhurst repeated that the date to have a final, reviewed document in the Dean’s Office and ready for duplication is June 15.  Chairs should provide a draft in advance of that so that the Dean can review and provide input.

3. Biomimickry Opportunity with San Diego Zoo   An email from Mike Rondelli (from the SDSURF Technology Transfer Office) was forward to the Chairs before the meeting, which announced a workshop on biomimicry at the San Diego Zoo on May 29 and invited SDSU faculty to attend.  The committee discussed possible participants but the late notice makes it unlikely that we will have good representation.
4. Commencement:  All preparations appear to be in place.  A professional name reader will read graduates’ names; Dr. Westermo is the back-up name reader.  Dean Hayhurst asked which faculty in each department were expected to attend; each chair gave a report.
5.  ADC Updates:  The State of CA and CSU budget reductions were discussed.  The failure of the propositions means that the budget situation is even more serious than previously reported, however there is still a high level of uncertainty as to how it will play out.  What is known is that cuts will be significant.  PBAC (the President’s Budget Advisory Committee) will meet on June 11; hopefully there will be information from Long Beach on the actual budget by then.  The Dean asked that the Chairs keep his office informed of summer travel plans, as important budget meeting will be scheduled in the summer months.  The committee discussed possible scenarios including golden handshakes, salary reductions, fee increases.  The Dean has no information on the likelihood that any of these strategies will be employed.   

Also discussed at ADC were summer enrollments and the importance of eliminating sections with low enrollment to save resources.  The group discussed enrollment levels of various summer classes.  

6. Roundtable:  
· Mr. Irwin – the College’s Dean’s Budget Advisory Committee is meeting tomorrow.
· Dr. Plotkin – discussed issues with a new registration policy that restricts students from registering for more than 17 units. 
· Mr. Hinkle – announced the ACE Mentoring Banquet, which will distribute $110,000 in scholarships to eight high schools in San Diego County.
· Dr. Banks – mentioned that his retirement is effective at the end of this semester, and said good-bye to the group.
· Dr. German – discussed continuing efforts to work with the Research Foundation to understand the overhead costs that they assess the college.
Dr. Banks moved, Dr. Plotkin seconded and the committee unanimously agreed to adjourn the meeting at 3:15 pm.

Submitted by Cindi McClain, June 15, 2009.
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